

## MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD (391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

MIGS/ADM/T3/PRC/WS/PS/2023/0323

## **Dear Parents and Guardians**

I write to you today regarding some updated events and announcements.

## Hari Raya Aidil Fitri.

I hope you all recall a recent communication from myself on the 14th March, when I shared that on Thursday the 20th of April school will be closed, adding one additional day for Hari Raya Aidil Fitri.

I write to confirm that MIGS will remain open on the 19th of April and continue to observe the additional day of holiday on the 20th of April. I would also like to confirm that school will reopen for students on Wednesday the 26th of April.

Although the Minister Of Education, YB Fadhlina Sidek announced a special holiday on the 19th April in anticipation of the possibility that Aidil Fitri may fall on 21st of April, this is in relation to Government and National Schools. As an International School, we are in the fortunate position of being able to create our own calendar.

## Elective activities and CCA

When returning from term break, it is usual that we omit the first week in the CCA and EA planning. This term there are a few additional considerations in regards to the various Public Holidays and celebrations. Please find the most rudimentary version for your longer term reference, whilst checking the parent portal and staff communications for further information.

The first CCA and EA activities will commence the week beginning the 24th of April 2023 Letters will go out to parents this week for CCA and EA selections.

Week beginning	EA	CCA	Dismissal Time
10th & 17th April	None	None	Early dismissal
24th April	No	Yes	Usual Dismissal
1st May	No EA	No CCA (Wesak Day)	Early dismissal
8th, 15th, 22nd & 29th May	Yes	Yes	Usual Dismissal
5th, 12th, 19th of June	Yes	Yes	Usual Dismissal
26th June	Yes	No CCA (Hari Raya Haji)	Early dismissal

3rd July	Yes	Yes	Usual Dismissal
10th July	No	No	Early dismissal

Finally may I take this opportunity to wish you all a safe and enjoyable celebration.

Yours sincerely

Mr John P Birch

Principal